
Glenfield Borough Reorganization / Council Meeting 

January 3, 2021 

The Reorganization Meeting was brought to order by Paul Carmody at 6:15 pm with the salute to the flag.  Roll was called 

and present were Paul Carmody, Cathy Cunnard, Joel Kaminski, Greg Joyce, Sam McGee, Travis Hartzog, Curtis Reiner, 

Michael Seymour and Connie Klauck.   

Magisterial District Judge Robert L. Ford swore in Greg Joyce, Sam McGee, Travis Hartzog and Curtis Reiner by having them 

recite and sign the Oath of Office. 

Curtis Reiner nominated Paul Carmody for President of Council and Cathy Cunnard seconded the nomination. All voted in 

favor. 

Greg Joyce and Joel Kaminski nominated Curtis Reiner for Vice President of Council, all voted in favor. 

Cathy Cunnard and Greg Joyce nominated Joel Kaminski for President Pro Tem, all voted in favor. 

Curtis Reiner moved to reappoint Sara (Toni) Autry for the Vacancy Board Chair.  All voted in favor. 

Greg Joyce and Curtis Reiner moved to reappoint Sandra Kuriger as Tax Collector.  All voted in favor. 

Curtis Reiner moved to appoint John Menhart to a 3 year term, Walter Cunnard a 2 year term and Megan Larkin a 1 year 

term to the Property Maintenance Appeal Board.  Sam McGee seconded the appointments and all voted in favor. 

Cathy Cunnard moved to appoint Melissa Bolea to a 2 year term and Karen Menhart a 3 year term as alternates for the 

Property Maintenance Appeal Board.  Joel Kaminski seconded the appointments and all voted in favor. 

 

Curtis Reiner took over control at the start of the Council Meeting. 

Visitors:  John and Karen Menhart, Toni Autry 

Karen Menhart asked if there was any follow up to the property designation change that went into effect with the new 

Zoning Map.  Paul Carmody assured her that he look into it and address the issue at the February Council Meeting. 

Toni Autry asked about the change to Waste Management billing for garbage collection.   A letter will go out with the final 

Glenfield Borough bill explaining to residents the changeover and that unfortunately Waste Management bills prior to the 

quarter and Glenfield did after the quarter resulting in double bills in January. 

Minutes:  The December 2021 minutes were reviewed.  Greg Joyce made a motion to accept the minutes and Cathy 

Cunnard seconded the motion.  No discussion held, all were in favor – motion passed. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Connie Klauck read aloud the Treasurer’s Report for December 2021 to the members of Council.  Greg 

Joyce made a motion to approve the reports and Sam McGee seconded the motion.  No discussion held, all were in favor 

– motion passed. 

Wage and Real Estate Tax:  For the month of December $3237.42 was collected for Wage Tax and $321.17 for Real 

Estate/Per Capita. 

Reading and Approval of Bills:  Connie Klauck read aloud the bills for December 2021 while the members of Council 

followed along.  Cathy Cunnard made a motion to pay the bills and Joel Kaminski seconded the motion.  No discussion 

held, all were in favor – motion passed. 

Police Report:  None. 

Fire Report:  None. 

Solicitor’s Report:  Mr. Seymour made Council aware of an assessment appeal for 473 School Street.   



Travis Hartzog brought up the issue of school taxes possibly raising due to the construction of a new High school.  Council 

agreed to keep an eye on the issue. 

Correspondence:  A complaint was received about the speeding on Kilbuck Street.  Curtis Reiner will contact the State 

Police. 

Another complaint was received about the potholes on Hill Road and Old Hill Road.  Sam McGee made a motion to 

authorize Jeremy’s Lawn Care and Landscaping to repair the potholes, not to exceed $2000.00.  Greg Joyce seconded the 

motion, no discussion held.  All were in favor – motion passed. 

Budget and Finance:  None. 

Grants Committee:  Curtis Reiner said that Glenfield did not get approved for the ARLE grant and that he will apply again 

this year.  He also informed Council that he has not heard back on the paving grant he applied for. 

Public Safety:  None. 

COG:  None. 

Building and Ordinance:  None. 

Streets and Sewers:  Greg Joyce suggested to look into tar and chip as opposed to paving Dawson Avenue.  It may be less 

expensive. 

Curtis Reiner said the drain under the viaduct on East Beaver Street is clogged again and totally full. 

Old Business:  Sam McGee asked if the Borough is still subscribed to Zoom and offering virtual meetings.    

New Business:  None. 

Adjournment:  Sam McGee made a motion to adjourn the Council Meeting and Joel Kaminski seconded the motion.  No 

discussion held, all were in favor – motion passed.  Meeting adjourned at 7:01 pm. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Connie Klauck 

Secretary / Treasurer 

 

 

 


